
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

St Michael and All Angels CE VA 
School Newsletter 

Friday 16 th  December  
 

A Christmas Message 

 

September seems like a distant memory! It has been a long and busy Autumn Term. We are all 
looking forward to Christmas and our whole staff team and governors would like to wish you all a 
very happy Christmas and a wonderful New Year. 

This term has been packed with activities, visitors into school, educational visits outside of school 
and of course, our annual visit to Robinwood. This has all been in addition to our staff and children 
working extremely hard to cover the national curriculum and to ensure our children all fulfil their 
potential. 

One of highlights for me this year was the amazing Christmas productions where over 300 people 
attended to watch fantastic acting, singing and dancing. It was great to see the confidence grow in 
our children, children stepping out of their comfort zone to perform and the smiles on their faces as 
a consequence! Another highlight was the Year 6 residential to Robinwood where the children 
experienced a host of outdoor activities- again challenging themselves. These events enrich the 
curriculum and allow education and lifelong skills and mindsets to take develop. 

We wish Miss Roberts all the best as she commences her maternity leave. We will be welcoming 
Miss Pickles in January as she will be teaching Year 4 for the Spring term alongside Mr Mason and 
Miss Driver. Many parents met Miss Pickles at the Christmas workshop on Tuesday.  

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your continuing support and wish you all well 
at this special time of the year. I hope you have a very happy and relaxing Christmas and that 2023 
brings even more amazing experiences. 

Merry Christmas to you all from the staff and governors at St Michael and All Angels school! 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Message from our Head Boy & Head Girl 

As itôs December and Christmas is coming up, all the children are very excited. Every year on the 
run up to Christmas every class from Reception to Year 6 prepare by making different types of 
decorations. In our school hall (where we do all our Christmas productions) we always put a 
colourful Christmas tree up. We decorate it with all different kinds of baubles and put presents 
under the tree and a star on top. 

In Decemeber KS1 and KS2 always put together a play. This year KS1 performed óThe Nativityô and 
KS2 performed Cinderella & Rockerfella. Yesterday Santa came to the school to give everybody a 
Christmas present. Thank you for reading and have a Merry Chirstmas. 

For more pictures of school looking magical please click here 

      

https://www.saint-michael.lancsngfl.ac.uk/news/detail/school-looking-magical/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done Tait! 
 

 
 

Tait did a sponsored swim! In 
November he completed fifty five 
lengths and raised £170. This 
money will be used to provide 
Christmas dinners in the Pendle 
area. 
Well done Tait we are really proud 
of you! 

Year 5 Traffic Survey 

  

On Friday 9th December Andrew Stephenson MP visited the Year 5 children at St Michael and All 
Angels Primary School Foulridge. He came as a result of some geography fieldwork that the 
children had carried out about the amount of traffic on the A56 (Skipton Road). The children had 
previously sent their letters to Andrew Stephenson to share their findings and to offer some 
solutions to help make the road outside their school safer. The children had a lovely afternoon 
meeting with Andrew Stephenson in person to discuss their work 

Spreading Christmas Cheer!  
 

 
 

On Wednesday 14th December Key Stage 2 entertained 
the residents of Bank Hall Care Home in Colne singing 
carols via Zoom. Amongst the favourites were Christmas 
Conga, Starry Night and Child in a Manger born. Year 3 
also made Christmas cards for the residents too.  



 

Sports News 

  
 
On Monday 28th November our Year 6 football team competed in the Pendle Schools' knockout cup 
to find a team to represent Pendle in the Lancashire finals in January. We played 4 matches 
winning them all (1-0 vs. Sacred Heart, 3-1 vs. Trawden, 2-0 vs. Christchurch & 1-0 in the final vs. 
Church, Barnoldswick). It was an amazing team effort, well deserved on the night. We now go to 
Fleetwood Town FC for the finals on Friday 13th January! Well played boys. For more pictures 
please click here. 
 

  
 

Year 4 were invited to an interschoolôs athletics taster event at West Craven Sportôs Centre. The 
children participated in lots of event including running, jumping and throwing. Everyone had a great 
time and did really well! 
 
We are extremely proud of all the children who have represented St Michael and All Angels this 
term. We endeavour to ensure every child has a sporting opportunity over the year and that this 
starts an interest in activities that perhaps they may have not considered from the outset. We thank 
Mr Phillipson for his hard work this term and support from parents/carers at these events.  

https://www.saint-michael.lancsngfl.ac.uk/news/detail/year-6-football/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Art and Poetry Day 
On Monday 28th December, the whole school took part in the Art and poetry day. This resulted in 
the school looking amazing ready for the festive period! 

   
 

   
 

     
 

  
 

For more images click here 
 
 
 


